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Amendment Request

Type of amendment:  ☐Policy	☐Error	☒Clarity

	TransAlta requests that ARB provide further clarity on energy marketing activities that reside within the confines of safe harbor 10 that could be considered a Resource Shuffling violation.  


Reason for amendment: 



	RE: July 18, 2013 Workshop 

TransAlta is encouraged to see that ARB is moving to codify “Appendix A” into official regulatory text.  TransAlta requests that ARB provide further clarity on energy marketing activities that reside within the confines of safe harbor 10 that could be considered a Resource Shuffling violation.  This request is focused on two particular areas of concern. 

TransAlta understands from staff comments, that safe harbor 10 does not apply to short-term transactions that are linked to selling off or assigning a contract for power from a power plant which does not meet the EPS with which a California Electricity Distribution Utility has a contract, or in which a California Electricity Distribution Utility has an ownership share.  We further understand that such linked transactions, if they are not covered under safe harbors 11, 12, and 13, could be Resource Shuffling.  Despite this description, it remains unclear as to what constitutes a linked transaction. 

1. Please provide additional clarity on what ARB considers “linked” transactions.

Separately, staff has proposed amending the MRR to apply system emission factors to electricity which is imported, with the following language: for system power imports above the default emission factor for unspecified electricity imports, electricity that is not tagged as originating from unique specified sources of generation but is instead tagged as system power cannot be claimed as an unspecified source. We understand that for some transactions, this provision may apply and result in a higher emission factor and if reported incorrectly, a Resource Shuffling violation may occur.  In previous conversations with ARB, we understood that Resource Shuffling was limited to impermissible substitutions, not incorrect reporting.  

2. Please provide a clear definition of a “system”, which indicates how they are identified or verified, and disclose how incorrect reporting of system transactions, could be considered Resource Shuffling.

TransAlta thanks you for considering these clarifying amendments and requests that ARB hosts another workshop to discuss Resource Shuffling, prior to submitting draft regulations for final approval.

Sincerely,

Braydon Boulanger
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